

## EASTERN NEW MEXICO UNIVERSITY

PORTALES 88130

May 20,1969

P. O. Box 2154

Dept. of Anthropology

Dr. George A. Agogino, Chairman, Dept., and Director, Paleo Indian Institute

Dr. Cynthia Irwin-Williams Associate Professor, Anthropology

Mrs. Mary Edmonston Instructor Anthropology

Mr. Mike Kunz Instructor Anthropology

Mrs. Katherine Irwin Museum Preparator

Mr. Jim Warnica Research Assistant

Mrs. Shirley Smith Museum Assistant

Paleo-Indian Institute

Museum Division Miles Museum General Anthro. Museum Blackwater Draw Museum

Research Division Anasazi Origin Project Blackwater Draw Project Mockingbird Gap Project Dr Earl Swanson Idaho State University Museum Pocotello. Idaho

Dear Earl:

One of my former students and field foreman at Blackwater Draw during the exciting discovery period of 1963-64 is very interested in the Don Crabtree supper program.

He is currently a graduate student at the University of Wisconsin and he has served his military obligation, being a naval officer for several years.

He is intelligent, mature, and for years very interested in flaking techniques. He is currently working on 5000 flakes from the Lindenmeier site and has in the past worked on waste flakes from several other Paleo-Indian locations.

He has several publications to his credit, and has worked under me or Cynthia Irwin-Williams at Hell Gap. Lindenemeir and Blackwater Draw. He is a rresponsible individual, serious, and very excited about the possibility of working with Crabtree.

I strongly endorse him for the candidacy for the summer program.

Join Rovier Jan Hough Grand

George Agogino
Chairman, Anthropology

Don: This is a good man. Solid but not flashy, and he wants so hard to learn more about flaking. He watched you work at Hell Gap, and this started him in his current flake interest. He is really fairly well advanced already.